
Virtus Training - the Diocese requires all individuals to be VIRTUS trained prior to working 

with or around any children. Please contact the Chancery office at 573-635-9127, for further information. 

Cathedral Parish Office 

2305 West Main Street (parish mailing address) 

Phone: 573-635-7991  

Fax: 573-635-0842  

Email: info@cathedraljc.org 

Website: cathedraljc.org 
 

Cathedral Undercroft 

2215 West Main Street 

Phone: 573-635-4955 

Cathedral School 

2303 West Main Street 

Office: 573-635.5024 

Cafeteria: 573-634.2984 

After School Care: 573-635-2533 

Fax: 573-635-5238 

Website: www.sjcsmo.org 

 

 

Diocese of Jefferson City  

Chancery Offices 

The Alphonse J. Schwartze 

 Memorial Catholic Center  

2207 West Main Street 

Phone: 573-635-9127 

Fax: 573-635-0386 

Email: chancellor@diojeffcity.org 

Website: www.diojeffcity.org 

Sunday Eucharist 

 

Daily Eucharist 
6:30 a.m. & 8:00 a.m. Monday - Friday 

Eucharistic Adoration 
24 hours a day 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
4:00 p.m. Saturday & by appointment 

His Excellency, The Most Reverend John R. Gaydos, 

Bishop of Jefferson City 

Reverend Monsignor Robert A. Kurwicki, E.V. Pastor & Vice-Chancellor 

Reverend Joshua J. Duncan, Associate Pastor  

& Master of Ceremonies 

Reverend Gregory Oligschlaeger, Vocation Director in Residence 

Reverend Thomas E. McGrath, Volunteer 

Reverend Clarence E. Wiederholt, Volunteer 

Deacon Christopher Baker, Deacon Joseph M. Braddock,  

Deacon Alvin J. Brand, Deacon James L. Kliethermes, Deacon Tyler S. 

McClay, Deacon Dan K. Joyce, Deacon John A. Schwartze, and  

Deacon Emeritus Robert J. Rackers, K.S.G. 

 



Registering in the Parish 
To join our parish, please contact the Parish Office at 

635-7991 Monday-Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 

Registering in the Cathedral School 
Parents wishing to know more about our grade school,  

are encouraged to call the Cathedral school principal,  

Mr. Spencer L. Allen at 635-5024. 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Parents requesting the Sacrament of Baptism  

for their children should be registered members of  

the parish and they should contact the Parish Office.  

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 
Persons interested in becoming Roman Catholic should  

contact Mr. Dan Kempker, 496-5499 
 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 
Parishioners facing surgery or struggling with  

serious illness may request this Sacrament of  

healing by calling a priest at the Parish Office. 
 

Vocations to the Christian Married Life 
Couples planning to marry at the Cathedral must contact  

the Parish Office at least six months in advance.  

Ordinarily, no marriages are celebrated during Lent.  

Cathedral Parish Information   

Altar Servers Deacon Dan Joyce  634-7959 

American Heritage Girls Mrs. Jennifer Gerber 314-497-0257 

Athletic Committee Mr. Craig Husting 634-8731 

Baptism Preparation Deacon Christopher Baker  636-8935 

Bereavement Committee Mrs. Donna Kuebler 893-6313 

Boy Scouts Mr. Denis Gladbach 634-2864 

Catholic Cancer Support Mr. Thom Day 636-8939 

Cemetery Board Deacon Jim Kliethermes 893-7872 

  Mr. Fred Kummer  636-7939 

  Mr. Bill Luebbert 635-8060 

Charities Deacon Christopher Baker 636-8935 

Christ Renews His Parish M/M Tony & Charlotte Wening 761-5193 

Collection Counters Mr. Duane Buersmeyer 636-3097 

Confirmation Preparation Mr. David Lankford 635-9454 

Cub Scouts Mr. Larry Schulte 690-9449 

Cursillo Mr. Brian Johnson 636-5319 

Director of Music Mr. Thomas Halpin 635-7991 
Divine Worship & Spiritual  

Development Committee Monsignor Kurwicki 635-7991 

Divorce Assistance Group Parish Office 635-7991  

Edge Youth Program Mrs. Julie Gramlich 644-4965 

Episcopal Servers Fr. Joshua Duncan 635-7991 

Eucharistic Adoration Mr. John Poepsel 893-8173 

Extraordinary Ministers  

   of Holy Communion  Fr. Joshua Duncan 635-7991 

Finance Council Vacant 

Funeral Luncheon Mrs. Pat Dowd 635-4507 

Girl Scouts Vacant 

Gospel of Life Committee Mrs. Gina Newlon 230-6718 

Greeters Deacon Dan Joyce 634-7959 

Home & School Mr. Jamie Morris 636-5478 

Helias Representative Vacant 645-2008 

Knights of Columbus Mr. Doug Smentkowski 636-0419 

Ladies Auxiliary Mrs. Arlene Taylor 893-6281 

Lectors Deacon Dan Joyce 634-7959 

Marriage Preparation Please call the parish office 635-7991 

Nursing Home Visitation Ms. Lois Fairchild 636-2558 

Parish Association Vacant  

Parish Pastoral Council Ms. Edie Vogel 636-4650 

Parish School of Religion Mrs. Cara Sue Cockerham 291-4889 

Prayer Line Please call the parish office 635-7991 

Pro-life Mr. Ed Bode 635-7874 

Samaritan Center Board Mr. Bernie Fechtel 893-6400 

  Mr. Roger Dudenhoeffer 893-8483 

  Mr. Don Schnieders 893-5990 

  (Member at Large) 

School Board President Mrs. Lori Buchanon  

School Principal Mr. Spencer L. Allen 635-5024 

Secular Franciscan Order Mr. Patrick Smith, OFS 592-1972 

Special Event Dinners Mrs. Janice Houser 636-9842 

St. Brigid Quilters Mrs. Rosana Weidinger 893-3493 

Steering Committee Monsignor Kurwicki 635-7991 

Stewardship Committee Mr. Joseph Boland 761-4890 

Ushers Mr. Bob Asahl  584-8010 

Vocation Committee Mrs. Ginny Bockwinkel 893-7979 

Welcoming Committee Mrs. Amanda Geiger 635-7991 

Youth Ministry Mrs. Julie Gramlich 644-4965 

Vocations to the Priesthood and Consecrated Life 

If you are interested in becoming a priest, deacon, sister or brother, please contact Fr. Gregory Oligschlaeger at 635-9127. 

Cathedral Organizations and Ministries 

To all our visitors… 
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Cathedral of Saint Joseph 

Jefferson City, Missouri 

HOLY MASS SCHEDULE 

 

$       2,507,483.50 
$          208,956.96 
$            48,220.84 
 

 
 

$          138,505.37 
$            50,684.75 
$            49,010.75 
$            43,712.45 
$            26,384.50 
 

$          309,637.82 
$       1,494,846.04 
$       1,551,454.48 
$         +56,608.44 
$                 898.30 

Offertory Budget 07/1/16-6/30/17 
Budget Goal per Month 
Weekly Goal 
 

Collection 
January 1 
January 8 
January 15 
January 22 
January 29 
 

To date for January   
Budget Goal 07/01/16 - 01/29/2017 
Sunday Collection 07/01/16 - 01/29/2017 
Difference 
St. Vincent de Paul Second Collection 

Our Lord Jesus Christ in the Holy Scriptures reminded us multi-
ple times of our need to share our goods with the poor of this 
world. The Cathedral of Saint Joseph relies on the support of 
parishioners who generously give their time, talent, and treas-
ures to make Jesus Christ known. Our Fiscal Year to Date Offer-
ings are as follows: 

STEWARDSHIP NEWS 

Sunday, February 5  
 7:00 a.m. Ralph “Inky” James 
 9:00 a.m. Parishioners 
 11:00 a.m. L&D of the Robert & Evelyn Hentges Family 
Monday, February 6 (St. Paul Miki)  
 6:30 a.m. Samuel & Elizabeth Epperson Family 
 8:00 a.m. Anna Bentlage 
Tuesday, February 7 
 6:30 a.m. Marie Wieberg 
 8:00 a.m. Frances Bergman 
Wednesday, February 8 (St. Jerome Emiliani) 
 6:30 a.m. Samuel & Elizabeth Epperson 
 8:00 a.m. John Malley 
Thursday, February 9 
 6:30 a.m. Bertha Holzem 
 8:00 a.m. Rose Schmidt 
Friday, February 10 (St. Scholastica) 
 6:30 a.m. Richard Porting 
 8:00 a.m. Ruth C. Bax 
Saturday, February 11 (Sixth Sunday)  
 5:30 p.m. L&D of the Raymond Caspari, Sr. Family 
Sunday, February 12 
 7:00 a.m. Kiran Shing 
 9:00 a.m. Dan Lehmen 
 11:00 a.m. Parishioners 

First Reading:  Sirach 15: 15-20 
Second Reading:   Corinthians 2: 2-10 
Gospel:    Matthew 5: 17-37 

2/5 Scouts Breakfast, 7:30 a.m.—12:30 p.m., Undercroft 
  Confirmation Class, 9:00 a.m., School Commons 
  Luke 18 Meeting, 12:00 p.m., Mary Room 
2/6 Centering Prayers, 12:10 p.m., Chapel 
  RCIA, 6:30 p.m., School 
  Understanding the Bible, 7:00 p.m., Mary Room 
2/7 Vocation Committee, 4:30 p.m., St. Joseph Room 
  Schola, 6:30 p.m., Bishop Marling Room 
  Divorce Support Group, 7:00 p.m., Bride’s Room 
  Youth Board, 7:00 p.m., Mary Room 
2/8 Priests/Music Director Mtg, 9:00 a.m., Parish Office 
  K of C Meeting, 6:00 p.m., Undercroft 
  Stewardship Meeting, 6:00 p.m., Parish Office 
  Adult Choir, 7:00 p.m., Bishop Marling Room & 
  Cathedral 
  PSR, 7:00 p.m., School Commons 
  Women’s Bible Study, 7:00 p.m., Mary Room 
2/9 Quilters, 8:45 a.m., Bishop Marling Room 
  Pastor/Principal Meeting, 9:00 a.m. Parish Office 
  Rosary, 7:00 p.m., Chapel 
2/10 Cathedral Foundation Mtg, 7:30 a.m., Parish Office 
  Staff Meeting, 9:30 a.m., Parish Office  
2/11 Men’s Prayer Group, 7:00 a.m., Bishop Marling Room 
  Book Club, 9:30 a.m., Mary Room 
  Confessions, 4:00 p.m., Cathedral 
  Samaritan Center Second Collection Weekend 
  Scouts Recycle Weekend 
2/12 Luke 18 Meeting, 12:00 p.m., Mary Room 

THIS COMING WEEK 

PARISHIONER INFORMATION FORM 
 

To change current, or to request information, please complete 
and place in the collection basket or mail to: Cathedral Office, 
2305 West Main Street, Jefferson City, MO 65109 
NAME 
ADDRESS 
 
TELEPHONE 
E-MAIL 
 
Please check the appropriate item(s).  
  Change of address 
  New Phone/E-mail 
  Send electronic giving information 
  Send new parishioner form 

YOUR DONATIONS ARE MORE ACCURATELY REC-
ORDED WHEN YOUR ENVELOPE OR CHECK IS 
CLEARLY MARKED. THANK YOU! 

WELCOME VISITORS 

We are happy you decided to worship with us today. Please in-
troduce yourself to our Priest following Mass in the area in the 
back of the Cathedral. If you would like information about regis-
tering as a new parish member, please call the Parish Office at, 
(573) 635-7991 or email, info@cathedraljc.org.  

PRAYING TOWARD NEXT WEEK:  

SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

COLLECTION COUNTERS NEEDED 

We are looking for parishioners to step forward to assist with 
counting on the second Sunday of each month as well as the oc-
casional fifth Sunday collections. Contact the Parish Office  at, 
573-635-7991 to volunteer! 
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Here’s an update on the usage of the CDs from the Lighthouse 
Catholic Media program. We have ordered 255 CDs and 190 of 
them have found a home with our parishioners! We have offered 
23 different topics and 21 different presenters. Currently, we 
have new CDs and titles in the rack at the back of the church. 
For everyone who grew up in the 60’s and 70’s there is a won-
derful CD on prayer by Archbishop Coakley (Oklahoma City), 
who shares his faith journey. It is a faith journey that many of us 
could have written...except being an Archbishop! But his strug-
gles were our struggles. This CD is a great witness to discover-
ing a greater relationship with God through prayer and the 
Mass. In preparation for Lent we have four new CDs on order 
and they will be finding their way to the kiosk. There will be 
more in later bulletins about what is coming. Thanks again for 
your support. We are currently able to buy new CDs based upon 
the funding by those using the program. Please keep it up and 
thanks so much.—Deacon John  

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
 

DICK OTKE CONSTRUCTION CO. 
 

AND THANK THEM FOR SUPPORTING OUR BULLETIN! 

Speaker: Deacon John Schwartze 

When: February 15 (6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.) 

Talk: Our Lady of Fatima 

Where: Prison Brews, 305 Ash St.  

SAMARITAN CENTER TAX ASSISTANCE  

The Samaritan Center provides free tax assistance for low-
income individuals and families in our community. The tax pro-
gram will run from February 1st through April 12th Monday - 
Friday. For the tax year 2015 the tax assistance program helped 
to prepare over 630 returns. This year we will be using Turbo-
Tax and TaxSlayer software. If you would be interested in vol-
unteering to help with the tax assistance program or have any 
questions, please call the Samaritan Center, (573) 634-7776 and 
ask for Denise or email, denise@midmosamaritan.org 

Since 1985 our Boy Scouts collect recyclable metals the 2nd 
Sunday of every month, which is coming up February 11/12. 
They accept aluminum cans, scrap aluminum, copper and brass. 
Scouts are available to unload your metals from 7:30-11:00 a.m. 
in the southwest corner of the parking lot, near the entrance to 
the Diocesan Center. We utilize these donations to fund experi-
ences where our scouts learn how to make ethical and moral 
choices over their lifetimes by instilling in them the values of the 
Scout Oath and Scout Law. We sincerely thank those parishion-
ers who have supported us in this effort throughout the years.  

CATHEDRAL PARISH TROOP 104 

MID-MO PILGRIMAGE ROUTE 

Interest has sparked to establish a pilgrimage along the Katy 
Trail. If you or someone you know may be interested in explor-
ing this idea, please contact Deacon John Neudecker; jlneudeck-
er11@gmaol.com or 573-826-9713.  

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION 

WELCOME to all who gather in our Cathedral Church for the 
Fifth Sunday.  
 

WEEK OF PRAYER: We ask each member of our Cathedral 
parish to pray for the members of one of the parishes or mis-
sions in our diocese this week. As a Cathedral Church, all our 
parishes are linked to us and we wish to deepen the spiritual 
bond with them. Therefore, we will pray this week for Our 
Lady of Lourdes, Columbia. 
 

WHEN SCHOOL IS CANCELLED or there is an early dismis-
sal because of inclement weather, the Parish Office will also be 
closed and evening meetings cancelled. MASS IS NEVER 

CANCELLED BECAUSE OF THE WEATHER! 
 

CATHEDRAL HOURS, for your convenience, the Cathedral 
doors are open on weekdays from 6:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and on 
Saturdays from 9:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. The Adoration Chapel is 
open 24 hours. Please stop by for a visit to the Most Blessed 
Sacrament. Jesus calls you! 
 

SCRIP may be purchased at the school during regular hours. 
Please support our school! 

Stewardship is putting our faith in action through the use of the 
gifts given to us by God. It is becoming a true disciple of Jesus 
Christ. The Lord did not want us to be passive in our approach 
to living. He wants more from us than just being quietly holy. 
Remember that stewardship is a call from God to recognize that 
all of our blessings and talents have been given to us for a pur-
pose. As baptized Catholics it is our obligation to share these 
gifts willingly in order to serve the Church and our parish com-
munity. As we have pointed out many times, stewardship is 
much more than financial support. It is, as stated, putting our 
faith in action with the key word there as “action.” In that way 
we can become, also as stated, a true disciple of the Lord. 
In today’s Gospel reading from the Book of Matthew Jesus calls 
us salt and then light. He tells us, for example, that we are the 
light of the world, reflecting His light. Specifically He says to 
those who choose to be His disciple, “Nor do they light a lamp 
and then put it under a bushel basket; it is set on a lamp stand.” 
St. Teresa of Calcutta once said, “To keep a lamp burning you 
have to keep putting oil in it.” If we see ourselves as lamps as 
Jesus told us we should be, we need to keep the oil in it and that 
requires action on our part.-catholicsteward.com  

DID YOU KNOW? 

The Cathedral Parish Office and School can now accept credit 
cards to pay for tithing, Masses, or items purchased through the 
parish office. For more information call, 635-7991.  

LIGHTHOUSE CATHOLIC MEDIA  
UPDATE 

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER 

“Get away, come together” a weekend for your marriage, Febru-
ary 11-12. Register now at, www.jeffcityme.com or call, 573-694
-3292 for more information.  
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VOCATION NEWS 
CENTERING PRAYER will meet next on January 30 at 12:10 
p.m. in the Chapel. Please join us. Contemplative Prayer is a pow-
erful way of moving into a deepening experience of divine union. 
Contact Barbara Poetker at (573) 893-2064.  
 

HOLY ROSARY-Come and join us on Thursday nights at 7:00 
p.m. to pray the Most Holy Rosary in the daily Mass Chapel. 

SPIRITUAL OPPORTUNITIES 

The Daughters of Isabella, Glennon Circle 322, will be meeting 
on Monday, February 6, at the Knights of Columbus Hall on 
Tanner Bridge Road. The business meeting will be preceded by 
a soup and sandwich dinner starting at 5:30 p.m. for a cost of 
$6.00. The meeting will follow at 6:30 p.m. 

DAUGHTERS OF ISABELLA 

PRAY FOR VOCATIONS—The Cathedral Vocations’ Com-
mittee invites you each week to pray for a Priest, Religious, Dea-
con and Seminarian serving in our Diocese. This week, please 
keep in your prayers: Fr. Jason T. Doke, Rolla, Sr. Mary Hel-
en Stokes, SSND, Jefferson City, Deacon Lloyd Collins, Ma-
con, Seminarian Mr. Matthew P. Lorang, Conception Semi-
nary College. The Diocese has 7 Seminarians.  
 

COME EARLY TO PRAY THE ROSARY: The Most Holy 
Rosary will be prayed before each Mass for the intention of Vo-
cations to the Priesthood and Religious Life. Our next Rosary 
will be on the weekend of March 4/5. Join us!�

HOLY MASS INTENTION REQUESTS 

Our parish is blessed with a large number of requests and stipends 
for Mass intentions.  However, due to this, it is often many, many 
months before a Mass can be offered for a parishioner who has re-
cently passed away.  Contact was made with St. Peter and Immacu-
late Conception parishes to review their guidelines for Mass inten-
tion requests.  After review of their guidelines and following discus-
sion at the April 25, 2007 Cathedral Parish Council meeting, the 
Council approved the following to be used at the Cathedral in sched-
uling Mass intentions.  Four intentions for one person can be sched-
uled per year.  For those deceased more than three years, one inten-
tion may be scheduled at a weekend Mass, and the other three would 
be scheduled at weekday Masses.  This will allow Masses for those 
who recently passed away to be offered on a weekend in a more time-
ly manner.  (If a request is made for more than four intentions for one 
person, the additional Masses could be sent away to be offered at 
another parish in our Diocese). Mass intentions will be scheduled 
only one year in advance.  All Mass requests will need to be sched-
uled each year through the Parish Office, and anniversary dates will 
not be automatically scheduled from one year to the next. The dona-
tion for each Mass remains at $5 according to Diocesan policy. 
We hope these guidelines will help to schedule Mass requests in a 
more timely manner for all. Scheduling for 2018 will open on 
March 15, 2017. 

CONVENT CRAWL 

Convent Crawl – 2017, sponsored by the Association of St. Louis 
Vocation Directors, will be held February 17-18, This is an oppor-
tunity for all single women ages 18-40 to visit Catholic sisters in 
their houses and convents to discover first-hand how communities of 
Sisters are making a positive impact in the world today. For more 
information contact, Sister Pam Falter, OSF at: email, 
srpam@fsolph.org or phone, 314-703-4024. 

REIGNITE RETREAT 

Reignite is a retreat for high schoolers, put on by young adults. 
This year is the second Reignite retreat offered in our diocese. 
Reflecting on the Emmaus story from the Gospel of Luke, this 
weekend retreat aims to build community and give teens the 
tools they need to take their Faith back into the world, being 
active and on-fire witnesses to that Faith. This year, Reignite 
will be held Saturday, February 11 (9:00 a.m.) – Sunday, Feb-
ruary 12 (11:00 a.m.) at St. Andrew Parish in Holts Summit. 
Cost is $15. For registration, questions, or further info, contact: 
mklebba@diojeffcity.org. 

WORLD DAY FOR CONSECRATED LIFE 

World Day for Consecrated Life was celebrated in the Church on 
Thursday, February 2 and in parishes on the weekend of Febru-
ary 4-5. Please pray for all those who have made commitments in 
the consecrated life, and be sure to thank them on their special 
day. May they continue to be inspired by Jesus Christ and re-
spond generously to God's gift of their vocation. 'How is God 
calling me to give of myself this day, that I might know the deep-
er joy of service to God and others?' 

Prayer for Consecrated Persons 
God our Father, we thank You for calling men and women to 
serve in your Son’s Kingdom as sisters, brothers, religious 
priests, consecrated virgins, and hermits, as well as members of 
Secular Institutes. Renew their knowledge and love of You, and 
send Your Holy Spirit to help them respond generously and cou-
rageously to Your will. We as this through our Lord Jesus 
Christ, who live s and reigns with You and the Holy Spirit, one 
God, for ever and ever. Amen. 

PALMS 

The ashes used on Ash Wednesday come from the blessed palms 
of the year before.  Please bring your palms to Mass beginning 
next weekend and put them in the marked baskets at the back of 
the Cathedral.  Ash Wednesday is March 1.  Thank you!  

ST. MONICA’S MOMS 

Plan to join us on Monday, February 13 from 9:00-11:00 a.m. 
for our next St. Monica's Moms meeting! Our topic will be or-
ganization, and we'll be learning some tips on how to organize 
different aspects of our lives, including our homes. Childcare is 
p rov i d ed .  P l e a s e  ema i l  Abby  S t ru emph  a t 
astruemph@hotmail.com to RSVP. Hope to see you there! 
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THE DOOR IS OPEN - Knights are Catholic 
men, 18 years of age and older, who are committed 
to making their community a better place while 
supporting their Church and protecting and en-
hancing their family life. 
 

February 5, Boy Scouts Pancake Breakfast 7:30 a.m. to 12:30 
p.m. in the Undercroft. All are welcome and encouraged to at-
tend! 
 

February 8, Regular business meeting with dinner at 6:15 p.m. 
(serving steaks) with the meeting from 7:00—8:00 p.m. 
K of C scholarships are available to high schools students plan-
ning to attend college this fall and are children current K of C 
members. Go to, http://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/?
CNO=12992 for more information. It is worthwhile to apply! 
 

February 14, Valentine’s Day.  
 

February 22, K of C Officers Meeting at 7:00 p.m. in the Bride’s 
Room. 
 

March 1, Ash Wednesday, the start of Lent. 
 

All of the good works done by the Knights of Columbus are 
guided by four core principles: Charity, Unity, Fraternity, and 
Patriotism. God Bless the Catholic Church, the United States of 
America and Israel where Jesus was born. 

LADIES AUXILIARY The next meeting is on March 2, 6:30 
p.m. in the undercroft. Contact Arlene Taylor, (573) 893-6281 
with any questions. On March 19 at the 11:00 am mass, the 
Ladies Auxiliary will be attending the service together for our 
deceased members.  After the service, our group will be going to 
Oscar's Diner with our spouses/friends. If you didn't turn in 
your 2016 volunteer hours yet, please contact Carol Hartman at 
573-893-3290. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS & 
LADIES AUXILIARY NEWS www.kofc12992.com 

Anyone who cannot serve at their appointed time will kind-
ly arrange for a replacement! When you are assigned as an 
offertory family, please let one of the ushers know that you 

are there for that Mass. THANK YOU! 

LECTORS 
Saturday, February 11 
 5:30 p.m. Betty Mudd, Liz 
Kliethermes 
Sunday, February 12 
 7:00 a.m. Edith Vogel 
 9:00 a.m. John Hoke, Kim-
berly Hoke 
 11:00 a.m. Laurie Harding, 
Dawn Perkins 

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES 

SERVERS 
Saturday, February 11 
 5:30 p.m. Logan Wilson, 
Josie Starr, Cora Walsh, So-
phie Van Dyne 
Sunday, February 12 
 7:00 a.m. Sara Ogden, Sofie 
Ogden 
 9:00 a.m. Truman Bonnot, 
Sydney Dunmire, Miles Vollet, 
Jacob Hoke 
 11:00 a.m. Peyton Wright, 
Braden Wright, Drake Per-
kins, Burke Bauer 

GIFT FAMILY 
Saturday, February 11 
 5:30 p.m. Jonathan Dolan 
Sunday, February 12 
 7:00 a.m. Patrick Woods 
 9:00 a.m. Kevin Ochsner 
 11:00 a.m. Craig Husting 

EXTRAORDINARY  
MINISTERS OF HOLY  

COMMUNION 
Saturday, February 11 
 5:30 p.m. Christopher 
Pierce, Jenniefer Luebbert, 
Judy Magee, Richard Hyleck, 
Kenneth Kuebler, Jeffrey Cow-
ley, Stephanie Thomeczek 
Sunday, February 12 
 7:00 a.m. Pat Dowd, Daniel 
Schuette, Terry Jarrett, James 
Mullen, Bob Asahl, Elizabeth 
Page, Judith Lewis 
 9:00 a.m. Kevin Vollet, Je-
rome Schwartze, Paul Ol-
igschlaeger, Carol Meyer, Jo-
seph Scherr, Andrea Olsen, 
Leigh Ann Torres 
 11:00 a.m. Christina Duden-
hoeffer, Vicki Kummer, Kimie 
Bax, Kenneth Gartner, Ron 
Schnieders, Michael Newberry, 
Ginger Hunter 

GREETERS 
Saturday, February 11 
 5:30 p.m. Mary Zumwalt, 
Geralyn Luebbert, Susan 
Schulte, Terry Rackers 
Sunday, February 12 
 7:00 a.m. John Dowd, James 
Hatcher 
 9:00 a.m. Jennifer Hasler, 
Leona Schwartze, Margaret 
Oligschlaeger, Amy Kempker 
 11:00 a.m. Kelly Adrian, Joe 
Adrian, Eric Knox, Unfiled 
Position 

USHERS 
Saturday, February 11 
 5:30 p.m. Michael Suresh, 
Mark Schulte, Alan Mudd, 
Jonathan Browning 
Sunday, February 12 
 7:00 a.m. Unfiled Positions, 
Help Needed 
 9:00 a.m. Marilyn Seaton, 
Thomas Imhoff, Tom Eggen, 
Larry Scheperle 
 11:00 a.m. Thomas Kum-
mer, Samuel Verslues, Janel 
Luck, Michael Barnes 

MUSIC MINISTERS 
Saturday, February 11 
 5:30 p.m. Adult Contempo-
rary Ensemble, Missy Newber-
ry 
Sunday, February 12 
 7:00 a.m. Tina Sellner, Scott 
Sellner 
 9:00 a.m. Cathedral Choir, 
Tom Halpin 
 11:00 a.m. Tom Halpin, Bar-
bara Odneal 

YOU CAN FIND THE BULLETIN AND  
CURRENT MONTH CALENDAR ONLINE AT: 

www.cathedraljc.org 

If you would like to send Fr. Schmidt words of encouragement, 
please send them to: St. Martin, 7148 St. Martins Blvd, Jefferson 
City, MO 65109. 

FR. ED SCHMIDT NEEDS PRAYERS 

LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR 

On the weekend of February 18th and 19th the Little Sisters of 
the Poor will be visiting our Parish. The Sisters operate a home 
for the elderly poor in Kansas City, which is one of 195 Homes 
operated by the Little Sisters of the Poor in 30 countries 
throughout the world.  
They have ministered to thousands of our own Greater Kansas 
City elderly for the past 134 years.  Your support will enable 
them to continue their mission of caring for their Residents in a 
spirit of joy and dignity. Any assistance you are able to give is 
sincerely appreciated.  God bless you! 
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FAMILIES IN NEED PROGRAM 

HEADED TO COLLEGE? 
If you are leaving to attend Columbia College, Stephens Col-
lege, Missouri S&T (Rolla), Truman State University, or 
the University of Missouri, Columbia, it is our hope that you 
will continue to grow in your faith while you are at college. We 
would like to help you continue this growth. Please call the par-
ish office at (573) 635-7991, so that we can collect your contact 
information to send to your respective schools Campus minis-
tries. This will help them communicate with you the programs 
they have available. Thank you.  

Pregnancy Help Center’s Missouri's Biggest Baby Shower Fri-
day, February 10, 10:00 a.m.—2:00 p.m. Donate Diapers (any 
size) to the Pregnancy Help Center Collection point -- Schulte's 
Fresh Foods 1904 Southwest Blvd, Jefferson City Sponsored by 
Spirit FM Radio. 
 

Event: Nationwide Defund Planned Parenthood Rally 
When: Saturday, February 11, 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 
Where: Planned Parenthood, 711 N Providence, Columbia 
More Information call Kathy Forck at, 573-821-5130 or colum-
bia40daysforlife2@gmail.com  

PRO-LIFE NEWS & EVENTS 

FAMILIES IN NEED: Items requested for February 14 deliv-
ery: Canned Chicken, Taco Shells & Seasoning, Refried 
Beans, Snack Cakes, Paper Towels. Please place in provided 
containers at all exits of the Cathedral. Thank you for your con-
tinued support! 

The Diocese has raised $1,991,826.05 of 
the $2,000,000 goal, 99.59%! Our Cathe-
dral goal was $212,000, the largest in the 
Diocese, which we have surpassed! We 
are at $233,242.12 or 110% from 425 do-
nors. THANK YOU! 

CATHEDRAL SCHOOL NEWS sjcsmo.org 

Registration is now open for St. Joseph Cathedral School 
preschool and kindergarten for the 2017-2018 school 
year. For registration forms, either come to the school 
office or email jverry@sjcsmo.org. 

Join us for a Princess Party Fundraiser, Sunday, March 12th at 
McClung Park Indoor Pavilion from 12:00-4:00 p.m. Children of 
all ages are welcome and come dressed as your favorite princess! 
The party will include: Princess pampering station (hair, nails & 
makeup), make your own wand station, cookies decorating sta-
tion, storytime with a Princess, Princess movies with popcorn, 
photo backdrop, games and REAL PRINCESSES. Tickets are 
$15 for ages 0-15 years and $5 for ages 15 and over. For tickets 
contact: angelsofhope17@gmail.com, Emily Koenigsfeld, 573-
469-8070, Kelli Kloeppel 573-680-9555 or Brittney Henson 573-
690-1467. We will accept credit cards via PayPal. All proceeds 
go to the American Cancer Society.  

CALLING ALL PRINCESSES! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

FEBRUARY 10 

Eagles Club Heart Fund Lunch and Dinner serving fried 
chicken with the trimmings, homemade pies, coffee and tea from 
11:00 a.m.—1:30 p.m. and 4:30 p.—7:00 p.m. Proceeds go to 
Capital Region Medical Jack Sanders Cardiac Care Unit. Tickets, 
adults $10 and Children $5.  
 

FEBRUARY 12 

Wardsville/Osage Bend K of C Breakfast serving from 7:30 
a.m. to 12:00 p.m. in the St. Stanislaus Parish Gym. Cost is 
adults $10 and Children $4.  
 

FEBRUARY 18 

Pregnancy Help Center of Central Missouri 2nd Annual 
Chili Cook Off and Polar Bear Ride on from 11:30 am until 
1:30 p.m. at the Memorial Baptist Church. Contact: 
www.friendsofphc.org or  573-644-6635. Everyone is welcome 
and encouraged to enjoy great entertainment and very tasty chili 
and desserts! 
 

FEBRUARY 25 

Toys for Tots Charity Concert at the Miller Performing Arts 
Center. Four amazing concerts for a donation of $30 per ticket. 
For tickets call, 573-616-1837 or email, hef1175@yahoo.com, or 
visit HyVee in Jefferson City. 

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 
Sunday February 5th Luke 18 retreat team meeting 12 in the 
Mary room. 
Youth Board meeting is Tuesday thee 7th at 7pm in the Mary 
room. 
Please remember your donations to the Families In Need this 
month. We will deliver on the 14th. 
Wednesday the 15th we will be cooking and serving at the Sal-
vation Army 3:15-5:45. 

The William H. (Bill) Simon Scholarship Fund awards scholar-
ships to Catholic students who are in financial need for the pur-
pose of attending an accredited college or university of the stu-
dent's choice.  The scholarship is $ 1,000 per semester to assist 
the student in meeting educational needs. It is the intent to 
award three new scholarships each year; however, the actual 
number of new awards will be contingent upon the current num-
ber of previous recipients that are eligible for renewal. 
 

Applications may be picked up at the Parish Office, School Office 
or the Chancery. 
 

The deadline for submission of the application, SAR, and letters 
of recommendation is March 31, 2017. 

WILLIAM H. SIMON SCHOLARSHIP  

FR. HELIAS CATHOLIC HIGH 
Helias Enrollment and Registration for new students 
and incoming freshman, choose from February 13, 
February 16 or February 21 from 4:00-6:30 pm or 
call to make an appointment  




